
THE NOVEMBER MEETING IN MADISON 

The six hundred seventh meeting of the American Mathematical 
Society was held at the University of Wisconsin on Saturday, Novem­
ber 30. There were 149 registrations including 130 members of the 
Society. 

All the sessions were in Van Vleck Hall, a new structure which sets 
a standard in excellence not likely to be surpassed in the near future. 
Particularly enjoyable was the lounge on the top floor with its mag­
nificent new, comfortable furniture, and apparently inexhaustible 
supply of coffee. 

By invitation of the Committee to Select Hour Speakers for West­
ern Sectional Meetings, Professor Louis de Branges of Purdue Uni­
versity addressed the Society on New and old problems for entire 
functions. Professor R. Creighton Buck presided. 

Sessions for the presentation of contributed papers were held at 
10:30 A.M. and 3:15 P.M. Presiding officers were Professors J. G. 
Hocking, Israel H. Herstein and George U. Brauer. 
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